
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES
FAMILY SERVICE

Welcome and Announcements - Louis Guenin
Call to Worship - Come We That Love The Lord 

(Verse 1 only, NAH 454)
Invocation - Louis Guenin

Opening Hymn - I Sing The Mighty Power Of God 
(SDAH 88)

Tithe & Off ering - Louis Guenin
Children’s Story - Caroline Perry

Congregational Hymn - Come Thou Fount of Every 
Blessing (SDAH 334)

Scripture Reading - Luke 23:39-43 NIV
- Jeleyna Estrella

Pastoral Prayer - Erna Herteliu
Sermon - “The Undesirables…lessons from a 

thief” - Pr Cliff ord Herman
Closing Hymn - I Know Whom I Have Believed

(NAH 701)
Benediction - Pr Cliff ord Herman

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM
Welcome & Announcements - Manuela

Opening Prayer - Manuela
Praise Songs – Dan

Children Story - Moriah and Melita Special Item song
Tithes & Off erings - Melody, Truthi, Ethan  

Family Prayer - Micah
Scripture Reading: Exodus 12:3 - Christopher

Baby Dedication
Sermon: “The Missing Lamb”

- Pastor James McMahon
Closing Song - Dan

Closing Prayer - Pastor James McMahon

Welcome:     Hans-Volker Herkner
Opening Hymn:    NAH 456 – Dear Lord and Father of 
Mankind
Opening Prayer:    Hans-Volker Herkner
Mission Spotlight:  ‘Romans 5’ by iEAT, a scripture 
song from Romans 5:1-6 & 8
Lesson separation:    Hans-Volker Herkner
Lesson Study:  God’s Love and Justice: Lesson 10 – 
Rules of Engagement
Off ertory and Prayer:    Hans-Volker Herkner
Closing Hymn:     NAH 699 – I am Thine O Lord

“And this is my prayer: that your love may 
abound more and more in knowledge and 

depth of insight, so that you may be able to 
discern what is best and may be pure and 
blameless for the day of Christ, fi lled with 

the fruit of righteousness that comes through 
Jesus Christ—to the glory and praise of God.”

Philippians 1:9-11
PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY

jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833
PASTOR CLIFFORD HERMAN

cherman@secadventist.org.uk - 07737407754
STANBOROUGH CENTRE

Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431
STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC

spcmahn@gmail.com
TREASURY DEPARTMENT

treasury@stanboroughchurch.org
CHURCH CLERK - MICHELE THOMPSON

michele3tommo@gmail.com

BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM
email: jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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WEDNESDAY NIGHT PRAYER MEETING in the 
Sanctuary. Zoom is also available. Meeting ID: 721 
857 1482; Passcode: pray3r 

MEN’S MINISTRY Prayer Meeting from 9pm on 
Tuesdays. Zoom ID: 519 552 6863 & Passcode: Pray3r

WOMEN’S MINISTRY Prayer Meeting on Zoom 
every Friday at 6:30pm. Meeting ID: 853 7558 6804 & 
Passcode: 615610.



ADVANCE NOTICE: We are pleased to announce that 
a Flower Festival is being planned for the weekend 
of October 3-5 with a Preview Evening on October 
2. Please make a note of the date and invite your 
friends and neighbours to this special event.

WOMEN’S MINISTRY NEXT EVENTS:
- Join us on 22 March with Sr Florence Allen at 3pm in 
the Armstrong Hall
- Donations for baby wipes, feminine products and 
toiletries are always welcome. Please speak to Milimo 
or Esther.

The SP Social Committee invites you to our QUIZ 
& TRIVIA NITE on Sat 8th March at Stanborough 
Park Church in the Cedar Sycamore Room. Vespers 
commences at 5.30 pm followed by the Quiz at 6 pm. 
Invite your family, friends and neighbours. Drinks will 
be on sale and small nibbles will be provided. Please 
contact Helen: hkbrown49@gmail.com or Margarita 
Mb: 07786433225 for further details and booking. 
Payment can be made via bank transfer to; Mrs 
Helen King-Brown A/c no: 89294740 Sort code: 09-
01-28 please add your name as a reference. 

EQUITY RELEASE SEMINAR - There will be a FREE 
seminar in the Stanborough Centre on Tuesday 
afternoon the 18 March for all those who would like 
to understand more about Equity Release. Equity 
release is a type of mortgage that lets you access 
the money tied up in the value of your home. This 
will be an information only seminar with plenty of 
time for questions and answers. Philip Hadlow who 
lives locally and is a fully qualified independent 
financial adviser will present the seminar. He has 
a Christian background and is happy to come and 
explain the pros and cons of Equity Release. A light 
lunch will be available before the meeting.  If you 
would like to come, please contact Brian Davison 
on 07957856715 who has arranged this seminar.

ADRA. The Annual ADRA Appeal will commence on 
29th March this year. Following the withdrawal of 
funds from USAID all ADRA offices will be impacted 
in one way or another. It is therefore crucial that we 
support this Appeal as much as possible. Our first 
Fund Raiser will be the Lilies for Easter. Envelopes 
for your dedications will be available later in the 
month as will Home Cans and Coin Cards. Please 
plan to be a supporter. Thank you.

AUDREY has opened a new JustGiving Page for 2025 
and she encourages giving via the link: justgiving.
com/page/audrey-balderstone-1735599011839 

We are studying the book “The Ministry of Healing” in 
the MORNING PRAYER MEETING. All are welcome 
to join on Zoom at 6am. Zoom ID: 89546335143 
Passcode: 777

YOUTH WEEK OF PRAYER. join us in the church on 
19th & 21st and on Zoom for the rest of the week 
(16th - 21st March) at 7pm.

HOW TO GIVE Bank Transfer: Stanborough Pk 
Church Seventh, 600008-40650561
Card: Self service card machine is located in main 
concourse or pay.sumup.com/b2c/QEF4Z3EN

ANNOUNCEMENTS

SECOND READING FOR NEW CHURCH OFFICERS
1. Delcely Macedo: DBS support
2. Duncan Edwards: DBS support
3. Charlene Formento: First Aid leader

SECOND READING FOR TRANSFERS
- Caroline Perry from SEC church to SPC 
- Paul Perry from Willesden to SPC 
- Emili Bombonatti Mala Moragas from SPC to 
Malta-IUOC 
- Etienne Guenin from SPC to St Albans 

THE FLOWERS AT CHURCH are donated by Roy 
and Fay Christie to celebrate the dedication of our 
grandchildren Zephaniah Ewere and Reina Terrelonge. 
We give thanks and praise to God for His blessings. 

IT IS WITH SADNESS the family of Gerda Powell wish 
to inform you that Gerda passed away peacefully in 
hospital after a short illness on 26th February. Please 
remember Colin (son), Katie (granddaughter) and the 
wider family in your prayers. Funeral details are still to 
be arranged.

BAPTISM CLASSES: If you are interested in learning 
more about following Jesus or would like to be 
baptised, please contact Pastors James or Clifford 
via their contact details on the back of the bulletin. 
The next study class starts next week March 8th at 
10:00am in Pastor Clifford’s Office. 

THE FIRST CHURCH BUSINESS MEETING of 2025 will 
be held on Sunday 23rd March at 6pm. Departmental 
reports will be presented. All department leaders for 
2024-5 should send their brief report to the board 
clerk (Alix Roberts) at stanboroughboardclerk@
gmail.com by 12pm on March 16th.  In order to 
avoid wastage of paper, the final report will be sent 
with the March 22nd e-bulletin and download links 
posted at church. Please let Alix know by March 21st 
if you  require a printed copy for the meeting.

To receive the full announcement details, sign up for the 
church eBulletin in our website.


